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MEETING on 11 September (6.00 pm for 6.30 pm start)

   
  Bulletin   Volume; 29    Issue  No; 5   11 September 2018

 

GUEST SPEAKER
 Hon BARRY MAHONEY QC, Retired District Court Judge

Born at Concord, being the 4th of 4 children
Educated by Christian Brothers at Chatswood, then Lewisham.
1955 employed at Register General’s Office, to work at same desk as Norm 
Gibson.Studied Law part time at Sydney University, whilst working as an Articled 
Clerk, graduating in 1962. In1963 employed as Associate to a Supreme Court 
judge, also admitted to practise at the NSW Bar.
1964 -1986, practised at NSW, ACT,  and Tas Bars.  Took Silk (QC) in 1982.
1986 -2005 District Court judge.

Barry is married,  with 3 daughters, 3 step-daughters and 13 grandchildren. A 
member of Circular Quay Rotary Club 1980 – 1986, Killara Probus Club since 
2013, Kiama and North Ryde Golf Clubs. A modest golfer he has had two holes-
in-one, is a regular scrabble player, regular but mediocre swimmer, and is  
interested in opera and concert music.

Tonight Barry will speak about the circuits in which he presided, the jurisdictions, 
the protocols and procedures associated with the District Court Judge role, and 
some intriguing and interesting cases over which he has presided.
The use of the local sheriff as a fund of local knowledge is valuable as some of 
the following recollections and interesting facts show;
•	 which cafe in Goulburn has the bluntest knives in the world
•	 the pubs in a rural town not to visit
•	 the excellent Chinese restaurant, and cutting his own asparagus, in Cowra
•	 the guy who was 3 days late for court because he didn’t have a calendar, 		
	 and had “cut 8 notches in a stick”
•	 on being asked when arriving in Nyngan “We hope you’ve brought some 		
	 rain judge”, to which he replied “I come on circuit to fill the dams and gaols”. 	
	 The week after the town had its worst flood ever.
On country circuits, judges are expected to dispose of all cases in the list for that 
circuit, which means extending the sitting times when possible. and burning the 
midnight oil in a motel working on judgement and sentencing considerations.
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PRESIDENT RICHARD GREEN’S REPORT
The last meeting again showed the  public speaking 
ability of the students who took part in MUNA (Model 
United Nations Assembly  for Norm). The students were 
from Shore and Chatswood High . We would  like to 
thank the teachers for the effort they put into preparing 
the students.

 At  this meeting the speaker will be a friend  of Norms, 
Hon Barry Mahoney,a retired district court judge.

  The past weeks have been very busy with collections 
at Chatswood Chase on 25/ 26 August, the Willoughby 
Fair and Bunnings on 1 September and the Father’s 

Day breakfast on 31 August. We served 570 meals at the breakfast. We collected 
approximately $1500 at Bunnings. 

I would like to thank the members ,their partners and the friends of Rotary for their 
help, without which we could not have done so much. Especially with a number of 
members away. We have another Bunnings on the 16 September at Belrose.

We are going to close off the donations for the head coil in early October. We have 
an approved district grant towards this project. Unfortunately to date only three  
district clubs are contributing .

Most clubs are concentrating on collecting for the drought and we have not given 
them a lot of notice to allow them to budget for a contribution.
We have also applied for a Federal Government  Grant.

With respect to Carevan we will concentrate on this in the new year, after we 
have completed the head coil project. We have got Carevan to apply for a Federal 
Government Grant. Richmond Rotary club have offered a contribution.

Chatswood Rotaryt club is keen to start a Rotoract club but it is unlikely we will be 
involved. We were involved with starting a  Chatswood Rotoract club in the past 
with the help of a very active young man, but unfortunately it did not last.

I suggest  you look at the programme and note the DG visit on 13 November,  the 
A G M on 4 December and the Christmas party on 11 December.

Richard Green.
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Advise  Attendance Officer, Avis Manoukian, on 0418 411 404 or email avis@
amcomms.com.au before 10.00am SATURDAY before the meeting. 
Club policy is that you must pay for your meal if you are absent without an 
apology by the deadline. If you or your guests have any special dietary 
requirements, please also advise Avis.

Date Meeting Program Introduction & 
Vote of Thanks

Welcomer

11 Sept Hon Barry Mahoney QC- 
Retired District Court Judge. Norm Gibson

Sergeant 

25 Sept Lindsay May OAM- Sydney 
to Hobart Yacht Race

(Thanks to Stuart & Ted)
Cliff Garrett

Sergeant 

9 Oct Duncan Lapsley 
Barangaroo, History and 
Remediation of the Site

Sergeant

LAST MEETING - 28 AUGUST  2018

What happened in December/January all those years ago.
We dont have any members with birthdays in 
SEPTEMBER 				     
  

MEETING ROSTERS

Club Membership 25 Attendance Percentage 60.00%

Members Present 15 Make-ups 0
Apologies 10 Guests Attending 1
Absent - No Apology 0 Partners Attending 1

Guest Speaker 10 Visiting Rotarians 1

BIRTHDAYS - SEPTEMBER 2018

APOLOGIES AND GUESTS
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LAST MEETING - 14 AUGUST 2018
MUNA ATTENDEES PRESENTATIONS

The countries represented by our sponsored teams were;
SHORE, 	 Team 1		  East Timor
		  Team 2		  Spain
Chatswood High			  Germany.

The resolution topics debated were;
	 1	 Extra Terrestrial Life
	 2	 Euthanasia
	 3	 Israel/Palestine Conflict
	 4	 GMO (Genetically Modified Organism)
	 5	 Reform of the United Nations Security Council
	 6	 Deep Space Missions to find species of life.

The attendees spoke of the time commitment they devoted over the 3 weeks 
before MUNA to research the policies and public position of their represented 
country towards each of the resolution topics. And whilst that provided the 
teams with the basis of preparing their principal submissions for or against the 
resolution, over the weekend of MUNA it was necessary to revise and prepare for 
debate on amendments proposed to the resolutions.

Research and the basis of their arguments quite often created a different 
perspective of a country to any personal perspective or views they have.

The students appreciated the opportunity for youth to be able to share their views 
and debate other youth in promoting or opposing others arguments which often 
went against their personal views. This involved diplomacy in their interaction and 
persuasion with other teams and blocks of teams. Participation enhanced their 
public speaking confidence and debating skills.

MUNA this year had 44 teams from 29 private and public schools, and a record 
27 sponsoring Rotary Clubs who sponsored 38 teams, and 126 participating 
students.                               PHOTOS NEXT PAGE

THANKS TO STUART FRITH AND TED ANDERSON

Stuart and Ted were not present at the last meeting before their retirement from 
the club took effect. So at the meeting on 25 September, Stuart and Sandy Frith 
and Ted and Meg Anderson will be guests when we can say thank you for their 
contribution to the Club and Rotary.
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MUNA PRESENTATION PHOTOS
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MEETING 23 OCTOBER 2018
                   “DONATE LIFE”  GUEST SPEAKER– 

PROFESSOR PHILIP O’CONNELL

Our 22 May Bulletin included a very interesting story, from the May 2018 issue of 
Rotary Down Under, of a kidney organ donation to the grandson of Maurie and 
De Stack, from Taree. Maurie, a lawyer, is a friend and colleague of Neil Howie.

As a former District Governor, Maurie is seeking to mobilise all Rotary Clubs in 
Australia to urge families to register and discuss their organ and tissue donation 
decisions to help save more lives. 

We are very fortunate to have Professor O’Connell as our Guest Speaker, an 
international expert on organ transplant research and on the critical need for 
organ and tissue donations. More than 1,500 Australians are currently awaiting 
transplant treatment.

Professor O’Connell is a Professor of Medicine at the University of Sydney, 
Director of Transplantation at Westmead Hospital and a founding Director of the 
Centre for Transplant and Renal Research at the Westmead Institute of Medical 
Research.

Professor O’Connell is a Past President of the international professional body -  
The Transplantation Society and was a guest speaker at the Rotary International 
Convention in Seoul in May 2016.

 He was a member of the Australian Government Organ Donor Task Force that 
recommended the establishment of the Australian Organ and Tissue Authority 
to oversee organ donation in Australia. He is committed to the establishment of 
ethical solutions to the world wide organ shortage.

This is an ideal opportunity for us, our families and friends to hear what we need 
to know about making a decision that may help save more lives.

Please bring as many visitors as you can to give this important speaker 
a strong audience. Let Avis or Neil know if you intend to bring guests as 
soon as you can so that we can have an early gauge of numbers.
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BUNNINGS BBQ SCHEDULED

SUNDAY 16 SEPTEMBER 2018 - BELROSE

IMPORTANT ROTARY DATES - 2018 AND 2019

•	 13 November 2018 	 District Governors Official Visit to Club
•	 16 March 2019 		  PETS (President Elect Training)
•	 29, 30, 31 March 2019  	 District Conference, Newcastle
•	 14 April 2019 			  District Assembly (Board for 2019/20 to attend)
•	 1-5 June 2019 		  Rotary International Convention, Hamburg, 		

					     Germany
•	 29 June 2019 		  District 9685 Change Over Dinner

NEXT MEETING 25 SEPTEMBER 2018 
LINDSAY MAY OAM

SYDNEY TO HOBART YACHT RACE AND OCEAN RACING
Lindsay will talk about the 2017 Sydney Hobart Yacht race which he did as 
navigator on Kialoa II.
She was built 1967 and took line honours in the 1971 Hobart and won many races 
around the world for her original owner Jim Kilroy, the famous US yachtsman of 
Kialoa 1 to Kialoa 5 fame.

She was bought by a Sydney businessman in 2016, lying in Portugal and after 
a refit in the UK Lindsay and the crew raced the 2017 Fastnet Race, then the 
owner and 6 crew mates sailed her from the UK to Sydney between September to 
November taking 3 months.

She then competed in the 2017 Hobart and after the 2018 Hobart she will sail to 
San Diego for the July 2019 TransPac race to Honolulu. Then back to Sydney 
for the 2019 Hobart, then off to the northern hemisphere to resail over the next 
decade all the races she did in her heydays in the US, UK, Europe and The 
Mediterainian.
Lindsay is a member of the Lane Cove Rotary Club.
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SOME MEETING ESSENTIAL PROCEDURES

In order to assist with the professional organisation of meetings, there are some 
essential procedures which need to be followed;

Apologies, Attendance by Guests and Dietary requirements
1	 The Golf Club demands from Attendance Officer, AVIS, final attendance figures 

and any special dietary needs, of ALL attending at our meetings, by  11.00 
am on Saturday before the meeting - the number of meals prepared and 
served, and the table settings, may be based on this number.by the Club

     Its embarrassing to 	AVIS in his catering discussions with the Club, if he has 
not been advised that invited guests will be attending and the number, as  
potentially there may be no meals available for them.

2	 The deadline for apologies, advice of your guests and any dietary needs 
to Attendance Officer Avis Manoukian, is therefore before 10.00 am on 
Saturday before the meeting.

Guest Speakers 
All members are encouraged to seek interesting guest speakers at our meetings, 

and many have done so already.
It is essential however in doing so that you;
•	 Check with the Program Chair,(Norm Gibson) first as to the availability of 

meeting dates which can be discussed with the potential speaker.
•	 Once the speaker confirms a date for speaking, you must advise the Program 

Chair (Norm Gibson).

The process is that Norm then meticulously;

•	 officially writes to the speakers seeking from them their bio, topic of address 
(photo if available) and some brief information about their presentation, and  
whether they require any electronic aids (projector, laptop and speakers etc)

•	 advises the invited guest speakers of the meeting assembly time and dinner 
commencement, and a  guide of the time for length of address and questions.

•	 provides the speakers bio and topic information to the Bulletin Editor, for 
inclusion in the Dinner Bulletin and posting onto the Clubs webpage.

•    advises the Sergeant-at-arms of any electronic equipment set up required	

After the meeting Norm writes to the guest  speaker thanking them for the time 
they have voluntarily given, their presentation and contribution to our meeting.
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THREE MONTHS ROLLING ROTARY CLUB  PROGRAM

OCTOBER 2018

SEPTEMBER 2018
Date Day Event

11 Tuesday RCRC Club Meeting 6.30 pm - Hon Barry Mahoney QC 
A day in the life of a District Court Judge.

16 Sunday Bunnings BBQ - Belrose

25 Tuesday Board Meeting 5.00 pm
RCRC Club Meeting 6.30 pm. Lindsay May OAM, 
Sydney to Hobart Yacht Race and Ocean Racing.
(Also Thanks to Stuart Frith & Ted Anderson)

Date Day Event

9 Tuesday RCRC Club Meeting 6.30 pm. Duncan Lapsley, 
Remediation and Archeology of Barangaroo Site

21 Sunday Graffiti Removal Day

23 Tuesday Board Meeting 5.00 pm
RCRC Club Meeting 6.30 pm. Professor Philip 
O,Connor, Organ & Tissue Donation and Registration. 
“Donate Life”

NOVEMBER 2018
Date Day Event
13 Tuesday RCRC Club Meeting 6.30 pm 

District Governor, Susan Wakefield -Official Club visit.
27 Tuesday Board Meeting 5.00 pm

RCRC Club Meeting 6.30 pm. 



Rotary Club of Roseville Chase Bulletin 10

ROTARY CLUB OF CHATSWOOD
70TH ANNIVERSAY

The Rotary Club of Chatswood Inc was chartered on 29 July, 
1948 and has been continuously active in its communities for 
over the last 70 years.

On Friday 30 November 2018, the club will be celebrating its 70 years of Rotary. 
We have enjoyed the company of the Chatswood Rotarians at some of our 
meetings over the past year, and when we attended their meeting earlier this year.

Full details of the anniversary dinner will be provided in due course by the 
Chatswood Club, but members are requested to diarise the date now so that you 
wont have any conflicts of commitments if you intend attending the dinner.

ROSEVILLE PUBLIC SCHOOL
FATHERS DAY BREAKFAST BBQ - 31 AUGUST

Thanks again to all the volunteer/helpers Rotarians and Friends, for helping make 
the morning another excellent Community Day.

I don’t think that we got any fathers or mothers signing up on the day but maybe 
a few will retain the image of service to the community – and, maybe, someday, 
come forward later.

The total catering on the day, based on the RPS P&C figures for ticket issues 
which closed on Thursday afternoon 30 August, was 240 Adults and 332 Kids, 
ordering 75% bacon & egg rolls and 25% sausage sandwiches.
Total = 572  with 429 bacon and egg, 143 sausages.

In a note of appreciation from the P&C Stacey stated “I think the bacon issue was 
that there were another 2 whole packs hiding in the under bench fridge and we 
totally forgot about them to replenish your stores!”
[(Editors note). Many parents and students who had been issued with tickets for 
the sausage sandwich, also changed their minds and requested the bacon and 
eggs, which may have also contributed to why we did run out of bacon.]

We continued the busy weekend with another ‘bucket collection’ for drought-
affected farmers on Saturday morning 1 September – AND – the Bunnings BBQ 
all day at Chatswood. 

Peter Lewis Community Service Director.

Following are some photos from the morning.
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DRIVING FOR PROSTATE CANCER
OUTBACK 4WD ADVENTURE
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ROTARY YOUTH EXCHANGE
CELEBRATING 60 YEARS IN AUSTRALIA

Rotary Youth Exchange is celebrating 60 years in Australia this year.
As part of the preparations, the District Youth Exchange Committee has been 
trying to contact and invite all the past students to an event, but many application 
forms often have no current email or street address.  

Andrew Eagle was the first outbound student sponsored by our Club. Andrew 
has written to District and our Club expressing his thanks and about the profound  
impact for the life changing opportunity that our Club has given him through the 
Rotary Youth Exchange Program. 	His letter has been circulated to all members.

District is asking if members are in contact with other past students, to please 
encourage them to reconnect with the club.  District would also like contact details 
of any of our students so they can invite them to the event.

The details for the event are found on https://60yearsofrye.eventbrite.com.au

Our seventeen (17) sponsored outbound students have been;
Year		  Student Name				    Sponsored to;
1992/93	 Andrew Eagle - SHORE 		  Norway, January 1993.
1993/94	 Natalie Rourke				    Finland, January 1994.
1994/95	 Hugh Robinson				    Montreal, Canada, January 1995
1995/96	 Stefany Goldring				   Sweden, 20 January 1996
1998/99	 Lauren McGurgan			   Istanbul, 16 January 1999
1999/00	 Jenny Arnold				    Novasibirsk, Siberia, January 2000
2000/01	 Claire Winnick - Lareto College	 Norway, January 2001
2001/02	 Kyle Liddell					    Omsk, Siberia, January 2002
2002/03	 Lucienne McCullough			   Brazil, January 2003
2004/05	 James Brettell				    Denmark, January 2005
2005/06	 James Rushton				    Norway, January 2006
2007/08	 Maddy Gerrard				    Sao Paulo, Brazil, January 2007
2008/09	 Jessica Headstrom - SCEGGS	 Brazil, January 2009
2009/10	 Jessica Madsen - Killara High	 Brazil, 20 January 2010
2010/11	 Steven Chan - St Josephs		  Taiwan, January 2011
2011/12	 Sienna Lake - Killara High		  Normandy, France, January 2012
2013/14	 Matthew Wong - Forestville High	 Bethune, France, January 2014

If any members know of the contact details for any of these students please ask 
them to contact our club or the District chair at

 chair@rotaryyouthexchange.net.au
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		  On Sunday 21 October 2018 it’s time to take ownership. 
It’s time to be proud. It’s time to Love Where We Live by taking part in Graffiti 
Removal Day! 
 The aim of Graffiti Removal Day is to highlight the problem of graffiti across 
NSW and encourage people to volunteer to remove and prevent graffiti. Graffiti 
vandalism costs the NSW Government and residents more than $300 million 
every year and it has to stop.

    The results speak for themselves –
	 •	 Since its inception in 2012, the number of GRD volunteers has i			
		  ncreased  from 597 to over 1800 in 2017.
	 •	 In its first year, 100 sites were nominated. In 2017 volunteers removed 	
		  graffiti from 428 nominated sites.
	
 Overall, roughly 120,000sqm of graffiti has been removed by GRD volunteers 
since the inception of the event. That equals a community service value of about 
$8.8 million value in savings for private owners and the Government.

THE Dstream HEAD 32 CHANNEL MR COIL

A project that the Club has decided to support is the 
endeavours of the Pink Ladies at the RNSH to assist 
with the  acquisition of a dStream Head 32 Channel 
MRI coil. The equipment costs around $75,000. The 
Pink Ladies have invited the club to contribute 50% of 
the cost.

The product enables advanced clinical applications and and new frontiers in 
neurofunctional exams. It is designed to provide high resolution volumetric 
imaging of the cortex, while maintaining an excellent signal-to-noise ratio in the 
centre of the brain.

The Coil supports detailed morphological and functional assessment of the brain, 
for instance, during pre-surgical planning. Fast scanning times are possible 
through parallel imaging in the three measurement directions.

The club is seeking the involvement of other North Shore Rotary Clubs and has a 
District grants apptoved, to assist with the acqusition.
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Fun Movie Night Letefoho Fundraiser, Timor Leste
ROSEVILLE CINEMA 21 SEPTEMBER 2018

  The Parish of Lower North Shore (LNS) has twinned with  the  
Parish of Letefoho in Timor Leste. Timor is one of the poorest 
countries in the world. It is also Australia’s closest neighbour. 
he parish of Letefoho is in the highlands at the Western end 
of Timor Leste. The local high school has been renovated 
through the generosity of the LNS parishioners and has been 
achieving outstanding results. However, many of the children 
walk up to two hours each way every school day, for their 
education. This is extremely limiting for the students, hence 

the Parish of LNS is raising funds to complete a boarding house for Year 12 
students and commence the construction of a second one.

To help towards this we are having a Fundraising Movie Night. The movie we 
have chosen is “Ladies in Black” starring Julia Ormond, Angourie Rice, Rachael 
Taylor, Noni Hazelhurst and Shane Jacobson. 

 The Movie Night will be held at Roseville Cinema on Friday September 21st  
2018. There will be an opportunity to socialise from 7.00pm. The upstairs bar will 
be open should you wish to enjoy a glass of wine beforehand. The Candy Bar will 
be open to purchase soft drinks and snacks, as well as Choc Tops! The movie will 
start at approximately 8pm. 

     Please access the site below to purchase tickets or make a donation: 

https://www.trybooking.com/411494

     Tickets will NOT be available at the door on the night. 

 If you are unable to come, but would still like to support the Parish of Letefoho in 
East Timor then you can make a donation at: https://www.lets.net.au and click 
on Lets Donate on the webpage. 

     Please contact us if any further information is needed. 

 Thank you for your support. We hope to see you on the 21st of September at 
“Ladies in Black”. 

 Richard and Pauline Larkins on 9419 5223
 Or Maxine Baudish on 9411 7856
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ROTARY YOUTH LEADERSHIP AWARDS (RYLA)
CALL FOR NOMINATIONS 

	 Its time to think about young people who may 
be suitable to, and benefit from, attendance at 
RYLA in January next year.

RYLA is an award that a Rotary Club gives 
to celebrate and reward the outstanding 

contribution of one or more young persons aged between 21 and 27 in the local 
community.

RYLA is a week-long, live-in “life changing” experience for 90+ young adults who 
are in the early stages of their career - sponsored by District 9685 Rotary Clubs.

This week-long RYLA experience is an intensive time of nonstop activity and 
interaction.

RYLA is held in January each year. Applicants need to be prepared to research 
current issues and seek solutions through debate and planning. This is a 
rewarding week of teamwork that can be taxing for some.
Applicants are nominated, interviewed and sponsored by the Roseville Chase 
Rotary Club. 

How to apply? Applications are available online or you can download a copy from 
the website: www.d9685ryla.org.au

More information is available at www.RYLA.rotarydistrict9685.org.au

Every member is encouraged to think about any one they consider may be an 
appropriate nomination for this Award.

Please advise David Brand with the name of anyone who you consider could 
benefit from attandance at RYLA 2019, so that he can follow up with contact and 
interview of them, to determine if they would be a suitable nomination from this 
Club.
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Committees 
for 2018 - 2019

Club Administration 		 Director PP Greg Muldoon
	 Programs				    Chair; Norm Gibson, 
	 Public Relations			   Greg Muldoon, Ross Symons

Vocational, Community & International Service	
						      Director PP Peter Lewis
						      Bob Warland, Grant Campbell, Avis Manoukian
	 Vocational Service	 		
	 Community Service		
	 International Service

Youth Service	 		  Director David Brand
         						      Ian Fraser,  ian Robertson, Greg Bell, John Hartley
	

Rotary Foundation & Funding	 Director PP Neil Howie
						      Mike Harrowell, Malcolm Pilcher, Cliff Garrett, Arthur 		
						      Marshall
           

Membership and Social	 Director; Sue Ward
						      Allan Farrar, Lori Farrar, Peter McKeown, Di Wilkinson
	

Sergeant-at-Arms	 	 Ian Garrard

Attendance Officer		  Avis Manoukian

Bulletin Editor			   Ross Symons

Risk Management	 	 Allan Farrar

Working With Children Policy
Club Verification Officers		  Peter Lefmann, Diana Wilkinson

 Welfare Chair			   Diana Wilkinson
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All our meetings are hosted by the

Complimentary suppliers of function 
equipment

Complimentary storage of our graffiti trailer

Complimentary printing by Clarke 
Murphy Printing

MAJOR SUPPORTERS OF OUR CLUB
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